Responses to North Dakota Department of
Health

Comments on the
Draft Report on the Red River Valley Water
Supply Project Needs and Options



% ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SECTION

@ 1200 Missouri Avenrue, Bismarck, ND 58504-5264

q & NORTH DAKOTA P.0. Box 5520, Bismarck, ND 58506-5520

_ ﬁ DEPARTMENT of HEALTH 701.328.5200 (fax)
www.ndhealth.gov

September 20, 2005

Dennis E. Breitzman, Area Manager
Bureau of Rec¢lamation

Dakota Areas Office

PO Box 1017

Bismarck, ND 58502

Dear Mr. Breitzman;
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Comment2
Providing the best possible water to municipal and industrial uses under all hydrologic conditions is of
very high importance to this department. A comparative analysis of the various options should include a
thorough discussion on compliance with the Safe Drinking Water Act and anticipated disinfection by-
products regulations. ‘
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Response to Comment 1

Reclamation expanded the discussion of water quality needs in the Final Needs and Options Report in chapter two,
pages 2-74 through 2-83. Water quality under low flow conditions has been modeled for each alternative. The results
of those analyses are presented in the draft environmental impact statement. Additional water quality modeling is
being conducted and will be presented in the FEIS (final environmental impact statement).

Response to Comment 2

See the response to comment 1. The GDU Water Supply Replacement Alternative would supply potable water that
would meet present and anticipated future Safe Drinking Water Act requirements. All other options would supply
water that would meet Safe Drinking Water Act regulations with treatment by communities and rural water systems.



Dennis E. Breitzman
September 20, 2005

Comment 3

We welcome the opportunity to work closely with you in developing strategies for providing this
information. Should you have any questions, I can be reached at 328-5237.
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Michael T. Sauer
Senior Scientist
Division of Water Quality
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Response to Comment 3

Reclamation addressed wastewater treatment plant impacts on water quality in the Final Needs and Options Report,
chapter two, page 2-84. In meetings with Reclamation, North Dakota Department of Health staff have stated that the
Fargo wastewater treatment plant could release treated wastewater into the Red River under low flow conditions, so no

water quality or release problems were assumed in flow analysis.

Additional water quality analysis to address wastewater treatment plant impacts on water quality will be conducted in
the FEIS.
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